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Tibang Elementary School started its progressive 
limited face-to-face classes along with other 86 schools in 
the Schools Division of Catanduanes on March 7, 2022.  

This limited face-to-face classes is anchored on 
DepEd Memorandum No. 71, s.2021 or the Preparations 
for the Pilot Face-to-Face Expansion and transitioning to 

New Normal, that all schools nationwide shall conduct a self-assessment using the School Safety 
Assessment Tool (SSAT). 

In addition, Division Memorandum No. 95, s. 2022 dated February 24, 2022 announced 
the permission granted the division to start the progressive limited face-to-face classes on March 
07, 2022 with 86 schools in the Schools Division Office of Catanduanes, where Tibang Elementary 
Schools is one of the schools to open.  

In preparation for the opening of limited face-to-face classes, meetings are conducted with 
San Anres West District Officer-in-Charge/Public Schools District Supervisor (OIC-PSDS) Mrs. 
Marisol T. Lim, the barangay council, teaching staff, parents and other stakeholder, to plan out 
how the school can comply the said SSAT as a requirement. 

With the collaboration of teaching staff, parents, LGU, private individuals and others 
stakeholders, the school completed the requirements through the stakeholders’ contributed time, 

resources, supplies and materials. As a result, beautification, painting, posting of signage, (IEC), 
health protocols, handwashing facilitates, and room preparation have been prepared and realized. 

 Tibang Elementary School is now ready and compliant for the opening of classes as 
stipulated in the SSAT tool. All suggestions given by the validating team especially on the health 
protocols were strictly followed for the safety of the learners and school personnel.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


